1156 15th St NW Suite 502 Washington, DC 20005 www.sbtc.org



April 2025

Robert Schmidt Kevin Burns Co-Chairmen

The Honorable Nydia Velazquez Ranking Member US House Committee on Small Business

The Honorable Edward Markey Ranking Member US Senate Committee on Small Business & Entrepreneurship

Jere Glover Executive Director

> Larry Nannis Treasurer

Dear Ranking Member Velazquez and Ranking Member Markey,

Matt Oristano Mid-Atlantic Regional Chair

ic T

Ash Thakker Southeast Regional Chair

Mary Delahunty Southwest Regional Chair

Russ Farmer Mountain Regional Chair

Michael Browne Pacific Regional Chair

> Roy Keller State Liaison

Paul Donovan Michael Squillante NIH Committee Co-Chairs

Ash Thakker Phase III Committee Chair

> Russ Farmer DCAA Committee Chair

The Small Business Technology Council (SBTC) is pleased to offer its endorsement to your bicameral "SBIR/STTR Reauthorization Act of 2025".

High-tech small businesses are the engine of America's innovative economy, and no program in government harnesses that engine more effectively than the SBIR and STTR programs. Since 1982, SBIR has helped fund some of the biggest technological breakthroughs in the US, while providing American small businesses with the critical funding to advance their research. SBIR/STTR works due to its high level of competition and ability to leverage the capabilities of a wide variety of R&D focused small businesses from all over the nation to help the agencies fulfill their missions and needs.

The "SBIR/STTR Reauthorization Act of 2025" will build on the successes of the programs, while maintaining what has made them successful in the first place. We particularly appreciate the SBIR/STTR programs being made permanent, a long-overdue step for programs that have proven their worth for over 40 years in the case of SBIR. Small businesses thrive on certainty and making these programs permanent sends a powerful message to small businesses that the government will continue to be a reliable partner and customer the them.

SBTC also supports increasing the SBIR and STTR allocations, for the first time since 2011. These programs continue to provide an enormous return on the taxpayer investment, and deserve to a larger investment of Federal R&D expenditures. Additionally, the improvements to Phase III and appointing a commercialization officer at each agency will help small businesses navigate the valley of death, and provide more opportunities to transition their SBIR-developed technologies.

SBTC would and its members are grateful for the work and attention that you and your staff have put into this legislation, and we strongly support its passage.

Sincerely,

Jere W. Glover Executive Director

Small Business Technology Council

www.sbtc.org